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scheduled time. Requests for a public
hearing should contain: (1) Party’s
name, address, and telephone number;
(2) the number of participants; and (3)
to the extent practicable, an
identification of the arguments to be
raised at the hearing.

This determination is issued and
published pursuant to sections 703(f)
and 777(i) of the Act and 19 CFR
351.221(b)(4).

Dated: August 30, 2010.
Ronald K. Lorentzen,

Deputy Assistant Secretary for Import
Administration.

[FR Doc. 2010-22204 Filed 9-3-10; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510-DS-P

CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY
COMMISSION

Sunshine Act Meetings

TIME AND DATE: Wednesday, September
8, 2010; 10 a.m.—11 a.m.

PLACE: Hearing Room 420, Bethesda
Towers, 4330 East West Highway,
Bethesda, Maryland.

STATUS: Closed to the Public.
MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED:

Compliance Status Report

The Commission staff will brief the
Commission on the status of compliance
matters.

For a recorded message containing the
latest agenda information, call (301)
504—-7948.

CONTACT PERSON FOR MORE INFORMATION:
Todd A. Stevenson, Office of the
Secretary, U.S. Consumer Product
Safety Commission, 4330 East West
Highway, Bethesda, MD 20814, (301)
504-7923.

Dated: September 1, 2010.
Todd A. Stevenson,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 2010-22302 Filed 9-2-10; 4:15 pm]
BILLING CODE 6355-01-P

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
Office of the Secretary

Revised Non-Foreign Overseas Per
Diem Rates

AGENCY: Per Diem, Travel and
Transportation Allowance Committee,
DoD.

ACTION: Notice of revised non-foreign
overseas per diem rates.

SUMMARY: The Per Diem, Travel and
Transportation Allowance Committee is
publishing Civilian Personnel Per Diem
Bulletin Number 270. This bulletin lists
revisions in the per diem rates
prescribed for U.S. Government
employees for official travel in Alaska,
Hawaii, Puerto Rico, the Northern

Mariana Islands and Possessions of the
United States. AEA changes announced
in Bulletin Number 194 remain in effect.
Bulletin Number 270 is being published
in the Federal Register to assure that
travelers are paid per diem at the most
current rates.

DATES: Effective September 1, 2010.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This
document gives notice of revisions in
per diem rates prescribed by the Per
Diem Travel and Transportation
Allowance Committee for non-foreign
areas outside the continental United
States. It supersedes Civilian Personnel
Per Diem Bulletin Number 269.
Distribution of Civilian Personnel Per
Diem Bulletins by mail was
discontinued. Per Diem Bulletins
published periodically in the Federal
Register now constitute the only
notification of revisions in per diem
rates to agencies and establishments
outside the Department of Defense. For
more information or questions about per
diem rates, please contact your local
travel office. The text of the Bulletin
follows: The changes in Civilian
Bulletin 270 are updated rates for Puerto
Rico.

Dated: September 1, 2010.
Mitchell S. Bryman,

Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison
Officer, Department of Defense.

BILLING CODE 5001-06-P
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